EASTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY

STAFF COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of August 10, 2004

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by David Williams, Staff Regent, on Tuesday, August 10, 2004 at 10:05 a.m. in the Jones Building.  Chair Laird had previously notified the Council that she would be unable to attend the meeting.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Denise Conner, Don DeLuca, Elizabeth Forbes, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and ex-officio member Staff Regent David Williams.  Also present was Richard Tussey.

Staff Regent Williams asked for any reports from Council members.  Hossein Vaez reported he had attended the University Benefits Committee and could report the following.  The Committee had agreed to have Anthem check into the possibility of offering health insurance benefits to dependent children up to age 25.  He indicated the Committee was in agreement as to this need and this could possibly happen in the future.  He also indicated there was a question to the Committee as to the possibility of the University providing prepaid legal consulting for employees.  The Committee will have a representative visit with the University Benefits Committee concerning this subject.

Staff Regent Williams reported that the Board of Regents would be meeting in September and he recommended that the Council have the Staff Emeritus proposal in a final form that could be included in the Agenda of the Board.  Don DeLuca was requested to complete this proposal.  It was also discussed that President Glasser had the Council request to consider staff being off for the fall break and he did not feel this request would need to go to the Board of Regents.

JoAnn Storie reported that she had just discovered if you have the lowest form of PPO insurance that the period of time for your deductibles was only six months if you just have chosen this policy.  This is because the University health benefits run July 1 through June 30 and the insurance company benefits run January 1 through December 31.  Don DeLuca reported that Human Resources was aware of this and was attempting to make the changes so this would not occur.  He reiterated that it only happened if you changed insurance plans.

Jey Marks reported that the Elections Committee had not met, but he had been working with Banner to update the database so all eligible voters would be able to vote.

New Business

Don DeLuca reported that the Banner Web Product for Human Resources was being tested and should be active this fall.  This will allow employees to check their records online and make necessary changes or corrections.  This will also mean that more computer access needs to be made available to those employees on campus who do not have computers.

David Williams reported that the Arlington Association had recently met and had changed the Bylaws to allow all permanent full-time employees to be eligible to join Arlington.  

Mr. Williams further recommended that all committees meet before the next Staff Council meeting which will be held on Tuesday, September 14 in the Perkins Building.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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